OFFICIAL BOARD
HIGHWAY MISSION TABERNACLE

Specially called meeting of the Official Board held on
Janvery 17, 1937, at the close of the morning service.

Opened with prayer by the Pastor.

(Majority of members present; Brothers Kresuse, Alexander,
Carr, Payne, and one other member absent.)

The Pastor stated that he had been in conversation with

Brother Owen Lee who had spoken briefly on the preceding Thursday
evening, and who has felt a drawing to Philadelphia for some time,
and believes the Lord hes sent him to the city to be a blessing.
He had anticipated holding services with Brother Benson, but finds
that other arrangements have been made. The Pastor asked if the
Board would be interested in having Brother Lee give a few days
meetings at Highway.

After Discussion and consideration which brought us to no con-
clusion it was moved, seconded and carried that any decision be
deferred until after the evening service.

The Pastor stated that he had been in conference with a
young men in the Church who, for some time, had felt the call of
God upon his heart to enter Missionary Service in the Gold Coast,
but had deferred asking for recognition because of others who also
felt called, but now he felt it imperative to make some move along
this line, and accordingly he had written to Springfield for Mis-
sionary Application, and finds that he needs the approval of the
Official Board and also his home Assembly. The Pastor stated that
since tomorrow night was the Annual Meeting of the Church this young
men might receive the approval of the Church if he were approved by
the Board.

Movéd by Brother MecKittrick, seconded and carried, that the
Official Board grant its full approval to Brother Norman Bullock.

There being no further business, on motion, the meeting
ad journed.

Rev. Wesley R. Steelberg,

Acting Secretary




